
 

 

Rose Hill Elementary Parent Involvement Policy 
Omaha Public Schools 

 
Rose Hill Elementary School intends to follow the Title I parent and family engagement policy guidelines 
in accordance with the Every Student Succeeds Act of 2015 as listed below. The policy and the plan to 
implement it have been developed jointly and in agreement with parents and family members from our 
building. It will be reviewed and updated annually with parent and family member input. It will be 
distributed to all parents and family members at the beginning of the year in a language they can 
understand. 

 
• Parents and family members are involved in the planning, review and improvement of the 

Parent and Family Engagement Policy and the Parent/Student/School Compact at an Annual 
Parent Meeting at a convenient time. 

An annual meeting is held with parents to inform them about their child’s participation in the 
Title I Program, explaining what the Title I program is and the requirements associated with 
it. We provide parents with this information at the Open House in August and again at 
Curriculum night in September.   

• Provide opportunities for parents and family members to participate, as appropriate, in 
decisions related to the education of their child/children. Some of these opportunities are: 

Back to school night Monthly newsletter 

Quarterly family nights Open house 

Parent/teacher conferences Student Assistant Team meetings 
(before and after school) 

Administration open door policy PTO meetings 

  

• Parents will be provided in a timely manner, information regarding curriculum, academic 
assessments used and proficiency levels through: 

 
 

Open house/curriculum night Monthly newsletter 
Title I school compact School/ district website 
Title I family nights Parent Nights  
Parent/teacher conferences Report cards 
Progress reports Kindergarten round up 
Standardized test results SAT meetings 
Student Handbook  

 
 



 

 

• Parents have the opportunity to be involved in the planning, review and improvement of the 
building’s Title I School-wide program through:  (School-wide Programs Only) 
 

Climate survey Annual parent meeting 
SIP Committee PTO meetings 
Serve on planning team (SIP) Title I parent nights 
Monthly parent meetings  

• The school provides materials and training to help parents understand topics and to work with 
their child to improve their students’ achievement through: 
 
Handouts, speakers, materials, children’s books ELL Parent classes 
Translator pay and/or equipment Take home activities in reading and math 
Parent night & district handouts DIBS (take home reading program) 
Open house/curriculum night Connections Therapists 
Counselor  Family night activities 
Positive action center Weekly newsletters 
Kindergarten Round Up  
  

 

• Parents of all students are welcome and encouraged to get involved with their child’s school and 
education. Accommodations will be provided for parents with limited English proficiency, 
parents with disabilities and parents of migratory children.   
 

Title I funds may be used to pay reasonable and necessary expenses associated with parent involvement 
activities, including translators, transportation, childcare or home visit expenses to enable parents to 
participate in school related meetings and training sessions. 


